## Matlock Bath Holy Trinity CofE (VC) Primary School

Headteacher: Mr Chris Layhe-Humphreys

email: info@matlockbath.derbyshire.sch.uk

## Imagine, Believe, Achieve





17<sup>th</sup> October 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

Dropping off and picking up outside the main school gates was raised last night at our Governors meeting as a serious concern to the safety of our children.

There are yellow zig-zagged lines with the wording "School Keep Clear" outside the main gates, although fading, they are still visible and legible. The purpose of providing School Keep Clear markings is to keep the space outside of schools free from parked vehicles so that children can be seen more easily when crossing the road. No vehicles should be stopping or parking, even for a few seconds to drop off or pick up, in this designated area.

In addition, some vehicles have been driving into the school car park to drop off, this is to cease immediately please.

Thank you for your cooperation in helping to keep all our children safe.

Many thanks

Mr Layhe-Humphreys

"Let us run the race before us and never give up" Hebrews 12.1